MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC FORUM
HELD ON 13 APRIL 2022

Opening

The Public Forum commenced at 5.33pm.

Presentations by Invitation from the CEO

Presentation by the Mayor to Miss Ella Osmialowski who recently won the colouring in and ‘name the
crane’ competition for the tower crane on the QCCP site.

Presentations relating to listed Items on the Council Agenda

The following presenters were heard:

Name Item no | Item description For/Against
1 lan McNamee 9.6 Crawford-Rutledge Street Redevelopment Against
(via Zoom) Memorandum of Understanding
2 Kylie Coe 9.3 Scoping Proposal South Jerrabomberra Urban | For
Release Area Part Lot 189 DP 1272220
3 Jamie Cregan 9.6 Crawford-Rutledge Street Redevelopment For
Memorandum of Understanding

Petitions

There were no petitions submitted.

‘Questions on Notice’ from the Public

Responses to the following ‘Questions on Notice’ received up to 6 April 2022 were provided and
tabled at the meeting (see attached for responses):

Received from In relation to:

1-2 | Margot Sachse - Jerrabomberra Residents Assoc | Noise Study from Edwin Land Parkway

Closure

As there were no further matters, the Public Forum closed at 5.45pm.
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ATTACHMENT TO MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC FORUM
HELD ON 13 April 2022

‘Questions on Notice’ from the Public

Responses to the following ‘Questions on Notice’ received up to Wednesday 6 April 2022 were
provided and tabled at the meeting.

Questions submitted by: Margot Sachse - Jerrabomberra Residents Association

In 2019 SLR Consulting Australia Pty Ltd (SLR) was commissioned by QPRC to undertake a post-
construction noise assessment of the road noise impacts from Edwin Land Parkway in Jerrabomberra. A
Noise Study was undertaken on the level of noise generated from the Edwin Land Parkway and noise
monitoring occurred in about May 2019. Road traffic noise was considered in relation to criteria within
the Roads and Maritime Service Road Noise Policy. The results of this study were presented to the
Council at the 26 February 2020 meeting. The following questions relate to the Noise Study.

1.

Why won’t Council release the 2019 SLR report that was the background to the
26 February 2020 Agenda 9.6 Edwin Land Parkway Road Noise Study item to the
community?

Response: Community Connection

In August 2021, Council recorded noise from Edwin Land Parkway to determine if any changes to
traffic noise had occurred since the 2019 recordings were taken. During this phase (complete
suitable treatments as referred to in Q2) it was found that the original noise model (SLR) had
omitted the existing back fences of some of the properties. This omission would result in the
predicted noise levels at the relevant houses being greater than actual noise levels.

The omissions identified in the 2019 report (SLR) will be corrected in the current report (WSP)
and both reports will be released concurrently to provide further clarity.

When will the community get the 2019 SLR report AND the results of the $30k allocated to
complete the assessment and design of suitable treatments to reduce road noise to
compliant levels?

Response: Community Connection

Both of the reports referred to in Q1, and a memo clarifying the above-mentioned omissions, are
expected to be reported to Council at the end of May 2022.



